BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

Tuesday, December 14, 2010

      Swampscott, MA 01907
A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held at the Swampscott Town Hall, 22 Monument Avenue, Swampscott, Mass.  Vice Chairman, Robert E. Mazow opened the meeting at 7:30P.M.       
Attendance:, Vice Chairman, Robert E. Mazow , Selectman Richard Malagrifa, Matthew W. Strauss, David Van Dam  and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.
Appointments:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Van Dam on a recommendation by  Danielle Strauss, Recreation Director to appoint Tina McKay, 24 Fairview Avenue, Swampscott, Mass to fill vacancy in Precinct 1 and Glenn Kessler, 29 Puritan Lane, Swampscott, Mass to fill vacancy in precinct 5, seconded by Selectman Malagrifa. 

Public Hearing: 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to open public hearing for the purpose of discussing the various options available to the Town concerning the so called Classifications of Real and Personal  Property according to its use and the possible adoption of local levy percentages among various classifications seconded by Selectman Van Dam. A roll call was taken.
Resident Mr. Bill Dimento spoke on two issues he would like to address.  The process in which a notice appeared in the Lynn Item on Saturday, December 4, 2010, that relates to public disclosure of pending preliminary real estate values pending certification. Mr. Dimento feels that putting it in the paper on a Saturday does not get the message out to residents and that advertising in the paper on Saturday was not legal. Mr. Dimento questioned if this notice was put on any Town bulletin or website. Mr.  Dimento also questioned whether or not the State has approved these values.

Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator addressed the question of advertising on a Saturday, which he states is an acceptable day to advertise.  Andrew W, Maylor, Town Administrator also stated that the Town is in good standing with the Department of Revenue and they had given their approval to hold the hearing. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss  to continue the Public Hearing to December 21, 2010,  at 7PM in the Selectmen’s meeting room at the Swampscott Town Hall, 22 Monument Avenue, Swampscott, Mass seconded by Selectman Malagrifa.  A roll call was taken. 

 Votes of the Board:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to approve an invoice for Bernstein & Miller, P.C. in the amount of $2,680.00 for services through November 10, 2010, seconded by Selectman Strauss. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to approve meeting minutes from November 23, 2010, seconded by Selectman Malagrifa. 

New & Old Business:

The Board voted on a motion by Selectman Strauss to re-appoint Diane Folan as a member of the clerical staff at the Swampscott Town Hall through January 19, 2011, seconded by Selectman Mazow. 

Town Administrator’s Report:
Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator spoke regarding the status of the Sprint Cell Tower lease and special permit that requires that a Signal Strength Study be completed December 31, 2010. Residents will be able to read the study after it has been approved. 

Selectmen’s Time: 

Selectman Van Dam commented on the great community event that took place on December 11, 2010 which was the Town Holiday Parade. Selectman Van Dam thanked Detective Ted Delano, Officer Matt McDonald, Chief Madigan and all that volunteered their time and resources. Selectman Van Dam and Selectman Malagrifa rode in a police cruiser during the parade. Selectman Van Dam reminded the community about the upcoming Senior Center holiday party that will be held on Friday, December 17, 2010, and will have music, food, entertainment. Selectman Van Dam thanked the Stanley School for their donations of gift cards. The Hospice Tree lighting ceremony was recently held at the Swampscott Town Hall with Selectman Sullivan addressing the crown.  
Selectman Malagrifa reminded residents to visit his website for some information on recycling. Selectman Malagrifa asked for donation for the Jackson Park and for every $100.00 donation received he will match it with a $10.00 donation of his own money. Selectman Malagrifa commented on his website there is some great gift giving ideas to local businesses here in Town. 
Selectman Strauss thanked all the people who helped with the Breakfast with Santa event that raised $600.00.  Selectman Strauss also commented positively on the Holiday Parade. 
Adjournment:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Van Dam to adjourn meeting at 8:45P.M seconded by Selectman Malagrifa. 
Attest:

Maureen Shultz 

Administrative Assistant 

